Hiematha, Kansas.

Dear Dick:

As soon as I received your letter of Ame 25th I called the Dean of the Engineering School and asked that you be sent cetalogs and information concerning the courses of study in that division. You doubtless have received this material by this time.

I am delighted to know that you are seriously considering entering the University this fall. As far as work is concerned, we will be glad to give you work in the towel room at 35¢ an hour for two hours a day. That is the maximum amount of time you are allowed to work if you are carrying a full school load. If you do not need to work, however, I wouldn't advise you to take on too much at the beginning. In fact, you would be better off if you did not need to work during your first year, but you can have the work any time you mant it.

Ingineering is pretty tough, and in the orientation from high school to college it is stiff but no stiffer here than any place else. This University is for the ordinary student, and if a boy studies he never has any difficulty. "Hutch" Walker and Marvin Sollenberger, of Mutchinson, Kansas, two members of our versity basketball team, both made the honor society in the Engineering School. They are both ordinary boys bent on giving the best they have in athletics as well as engineering.

If I can be of any further assistance to you, please write me egain.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH